
















































Elphinstone Miners’ Welfare and Social Club 

 

 

10th June 2016 

 

Ms Kirstie MacNeil 

Clerk of the Licensing Board 

East Lothian Licensing Board 

John Muir House 

Haddington  

East Lothian 

EH41 3HA 

 

Dear Madam, 

I am responding to letters from the Licensing Board dated 16th May, 20th May and 
email dated 1st of June all 2016. 

16th May 

1)   At no time has the road been blocked as it is a 2 lane road and conventional 
vehicles from the farm have never been impeded. During harvest when large 
vehicles pass up from the farm no vehicles park in the road. The signage at the 
entrance to the road is poor and requires to be upgraded. (See photographs)   I 
would suggest that if access to the farm is so critical a locked barrier should be 
erected at the entrance to the road.  

2)  We can categorically confirm that no aggressive behaviour has taken place 
outside the Club. There have been no visits or communications from Police Scotland 
in this connection. 

3)  Following a visit by Police Scotland on the 10th April in connection with the 
parking problem it was agreed that the car park barrier would be permanently open. 
Historically the car park was closed as local residents were using it to park caravans 
and to carry-out business activities. 

4)  Members and visitors to the Club have never parked on the grass edges at the 
entrance to the farm. The farmer places cones across the road to prevent access to 
the grass verges. 



20th May 

1)  We are not aware of any threatening or anti-social behaviour taking place. There 
have been no visits or communications from Police Scotland in this connection. 

2)  We are not aware of any criminal damage taking place. There have been no visits 
or communications from Police Scotland in this connection. 

3)  We can categorically confirm that there has never been a problem with broken 
glass outside the Club. 

4)  We are not aware of drunk and disorderly members and guests causing a 
problem on egress from the Club. There have been no visits or communications from 
Police Scotland in this connection. 

5)  We were not aware of a problem with smokers outside the Club. If members and 
guests are smoking outside a fire door we will ensure that this practice ceases. 

 

email 1st June 

1)  On Sunday 5th of June one of our Committee members had a party for her 7 year 
old granddaughter in the Club from 10.00am until 12.00 noon. A number of parents 
dropped their children off outside the Club and immediately reversed to the main 
road. Police Scotland were called. 

2)  These parents were visitors to the area and were not aware of the parking 
restrictions. Again as item 1 above the farm signage requires improvement.  

3)  For you information signs have been erected in the Club clearly stating that the 
road outside is a No Parking Area. Sample attached. 

Additionally we have contacted ELC Roads Department and have instructed 3 
Parking signs to be erected on the main road. Details of sign positions attached. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Chairman  

Elphinstone Miners’ Welfare and Social Club 

 

5 South Elphinstone Road, Elphinstone, Tranent, East Lothian EH33 2NA 

 







Important Notice 
Will Members and Guests be aware 

that the road outside the front of 

the Club is private. 

NO PARKING is allowed at any 

time. 




